the claims of her own young family and of philanthropic work
for the benefit of babies and children absorbed her time and
capabilities.

Sad to say, her gracious and beautiful life was not to be a
long one. To the deep sorrow of her loved ones and friends, on
August 21, 1931, her noble spirit winged its flight to other
spheres, leaving ineffaceable memories of lovableness, con-
stancy, valour, forgetfulness of self, and breadth of under-
standing.

Dorothy Morton entered College in November, 1918, being
the 221st on the entrance roll, and left College at the end of 1919,
having gained the Diploma in Massage with Distinction. After
leaving College she was appointed Resident Masseuse at the
Royal Prince Alfred Hospital, but left during the course of 1920
to take up practice in Macquarie Street.

She left behind her at her death two young sons, aged about
six and five years, Anthony and David.

Mabel Murray-Prior. Obiit Jan. 9, 1932, Dublin.

Mabel Murray-Prior came up to College in 1899, being the
41st student to enter. She left after passing her first year of
Arts, with 2nd class Honours in French. She returned to
College in 1903 to study Medicine, and left again after passing
the 3rd yeard of Medicine, in March, 1907, returning again for
the Michaelmas Term of 1911.

Miss Murray-Prior graduated M.B. in Dublin.

D.K.M.-P. writes of her: ‘ Mabel worked at one of the
London hospitals during the war. It must have been about
1921 that she returned to Australia for a visit. After that she
travelled for some years before settling down to country life in
England and in Treland. She was a keen sportswoman and took
great pleasure in hunting and in breeding dogs. In 1931 she was
taking a course in gynsacology in Dublin. We saw her in Ireland
before we left for Australia. She was then in poor health after a
bad fall. Subsequently pneumonia set in and although news was
cabled that she was recovering, there was a sudden relapse. She
died in hospital. She was a brave, vivacious and warm-hearted
woman, and we have found very many friends who mourn her
passing.”’

NEWS.

Miss Macdonald is well. Her life in London is filled with
various activities, among the more recent being the movement
for building a new Hall of Residence for the Women Students of
University College. Miss Macdonald was a member of the
original Hall when a student, and is now Chairman of the
Committee for raising the necessary funds, and Vice-Chairman
of the Council, having presided on the occasion of the laying of
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“the foundation-stone of the new building. Miss Macdonald

entertains many of our own Old Students and other Australian
women graduates at her home at 42 Ordnance Road, St. John’s
Wood, London, N.W.8.

Eadith Anderson is at present in Sydney after an adven-
turous and varied career in the nine years since she left College.
This period embraces a year of study in London and of travel on
the Continent of Europe, a year’s temporary educational post
in Hyderabad, India, educational work in Tanganyika Territory,
East Africa, and at Ispahan, Persia.

While in Sydney Miss Anderson is giving voluntary
assistance to the Church Missionary Society.

Miss Anderson’s niece is the present Senior Student of the
College.

Eula Boazman is expected back in New South Wales in
June, after several years’ absence, during which she obtained her
diploma after a two years course at the House of Education,
Scale How, Ambleside, in the Lake District of England. She
has since taught for four terms. Her training was in the
Charlotte Mason Method advocated by the Parents’ National
Educational Union.

Sylvia Bray has been appointed by the University Senate
to be Radium Registrar at the Sydney Hospital, and went as
delegate from the Sydney Hospital to the Annual Cancer Con-
ference held at Canberra in March.

Enid Carpenter has been Tutor in Psychology at the
Women’s College since her graduation, while holding a Science
Research Scholarship in Psychology. This year she was
appointed by the Senate of the University Demonstrator in
Psychology and Honorary Carillonist. Miss Carpenter has since
been elected to the Wentworth Travelling Fellowship, and
proposes first to study in London and later to take the two
years course of training at the Malines School of Carillon Playing,
Belgium.

Mary Chong holds the post of English Secretary to the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the National Government of China.
She was at first stationed at Nanking, but was moved during
the late disturbances to Peiping (Peking).

Kathleen Crago was last year appointed Head Mistress of
Ravenswood Methodist School for Girls at Gordon.

Marjorie Dalgarno (Mrs. Harold MecCredie) has been
appointed Hon. Radiologist at St. Vincent’s and Canterbury
Hospitals, and practises privately as a Radiologist.

Florence Fletcher resigned from the Education Department
in order to go abroad. She travelled on the Continent of HEurope
and attended an Extra-mural Summer Meeting at Oxford, the
subject being the Life, Thought, Literature, Art and Science of
the 18th Century. The women members resided at St. Hilda’s
College. There were 700 members, who came from many
different countries, Miss Fletcher’s special companions being
teachers of English in secondary schools of America and Germany.
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